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This Sub-Committee has considered both the representations made on behalf of 
Bad Lady Limited, the premises licence holder for Bar 28, 28 Birmingham Road, 
Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B72 1QG and also those representations 
submitted by the representative for the Police in respect of the interim steps 
imposed on the 27 March 2024 pending a review of the license as a whole. 
 
On hearing that both the representative for premises license holder and the police 
have come to an agreement over a modification of the interim steps imposed, and 
the Sub-Committee having carefully considered their duty to uphold the licensing 
objectives, they determined that the interim steps imposed on the 27th of March 
2024 should be modified as follows: 
 

• Licensable activities to be permitted until 10pm with everyone to be gone by 
11.30pm, provided all other modifications below are complied with 

 

•   There will be a variation of DPS to Mr James Wilson. 
 

• There is to be no less than 1 SIA door person per 50 patrons on duty from 
20:00 hours  (the details of the door supervisor company will be provided to 
the police service in advance). 

 

• A dispersal policy will be prepared, agreed with the police service and 
implemented at the premises. 

 

• The premises licence holder director James Wilson is to undertake the 
personal licence holder course. 

 
 
The Sub-Committee therefore considers that the imposition of the modified terms 
as set out above are necessary for the promotion of the licensing objectives and 
will exist until determination of the review hearing. 
 
In reaching this decision, the Sub-Committee has given due consideration to the 
guidance issued by the Home Office in relation to expedited and summary licence 
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reviews, the certificate issued by West Midlands Police under Section 53A of the 
Licensing Act 2003 and the application for review. 
 
All parties are advised that there is no right of appeal to a magistrates’ court against 
the decision of the Licensing Authority at this stage.  

 


